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BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING AGENDA 
Tuesday, December 18, 2007 at 3:00 PM 

Town Hall, Selectmen’s Conference Room 
367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA 

  
I. Hearing- Tobacco:  

Tobacco violations as reported by Bob Collette of Barnstable County Tobacco 
Control. 
 
A.  Show Cause Hearing: 
      1.  Marstons Mills Food Market, 105 Route 149, Marstons Mills –  

  Second Offense, tobacco products sold to a minor. 
 

2.  Blanchard Liquors, 226 Falmouth Road, Hyannis – Third
 Offense, tobacco products sold to a minor. 
 

II. Proposed Revisions to Solid Waste Regulation: 
 Glen Santos, Supervisor, Solid Waste Division. 

 
III. Continued Items from Previous Meeting - Hearings: 

A. Kathleen Pouser, owner – 22 Marion Way, Osterville, status on removal 
of two of five existing bedrooms. 

 
B. Earl Lantery, P.E., representing Richard Mahoney, 373 Scudder Avenue, 

Hyannis, failed vaulted SAS. 
 

C. Sullivan Engineering representing Richard McCoy, Jr. – 449 Eel River 
Road, Osterville, 1.25 acre lot, repair of failed septic system, with a 
variance request. 

 
D. David Flaherty, Down Cape Engineering, representing Sean and Gail 

Maguire, 56 Nye’s Neck Road, Centerville, 24,240 square feet lot, 
repair of failed septic system with variance request. 

 
E.  Joseph Dunn, Island Merchant, 302 Main Street, Hyannis – food   

establishment with grease trap variance, update to Board on three months 
tests wastewater entering and exiting grease recovery device (continued 
from Feb 2007 BOH meeting). 

  

IV. Hearing (New): 
Deborah Packard, owner – 226 Long Beach Road, Centerville, MA –    
housing violation(s). 
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V. Septic Variances (Continued): 
A.   Peter Mc Entee, P.E., representing Thomas Capizzi,Jr., Trustee,        

Centerville, LLC, 1084 Craigville Beach Rd, Centerville, 5,080          
square feet parcel, repair of septic system, eight variances             
requested (postponed from Jul & Sep 2007). 

 
B. Sullivan Engineering representing Richard McCoy, Jr. – 449 Eel River 

Road, Osterville, 1.25 acre lot, repair of failed septic system, with a 
variance request. 

 
C. David Flaherty, Down Cape Engineering, representing Sean and Gail 

Maguire, 56 Nye’s Neck Road, Centerville, 24,240 square feet lot, 
repair of failed septic system with variance request. 

 
VI. Septic Variances (New): 

A.  David Crispin, BSC Group, representing Georgia Giardini – 56 Long 
Beach Road, Centerville, 20,000 square feet lot, repair of failed septic 
system with variances requested. 

 
B.  David Coughanowr representing William Gordon – 62 Point of Pines 

Avenue, Centerville, 9,930 square feet lot, repair of failed septic 
system with two variances. 

 
C.  Peter Sullivan, Sullivan Engineering, representing Rita Cammistraro – 

473 Eel River Road, Osterville,  0.85 acre parcel, house addition and 
repair of septic system with multiple variances request. 

 
VII.      Food Establishment Variance Requests: 
 Aaron Webb, owner of The Daily Paper, requesting a variance to toilet 
 facilities, Code 322. 
 
VIII.   Old Business/New Business: 

Ed Pesce, Pesce Engineering, and John Kenney, Attorney, representing 381 Old 
Falmouth Road, Marstons Mills –septic system discussion regarding failure 
(continued from BOH January and June 2007 Meeting). 
 

IX.      Massage Therapist Applicant: 
 Karen Black, Centerville, MA  
 
X.       Disposal Works Installer Applicants: 

 A.  Walter Burke, Sandwich, MA 
 

 B.  Winston Steadman, Brewster, MA 
 
 C.  Darrell Young, Brewster, MA 
 
XI. Body Artist -Variance: 

Mark Curliss, Spilt Milk Tattoo Establishment, request to allow applicants 
with five years of licenses in other towns to practice body art without first 
completing an Anatomy and Physiology Course from a New England 
accredited college. 

 
XII.      Updates: 

A.  Charles Sabatt, representing Hyannis Public Library, storage tank removal. 
B.  Cynthia Cole- continued discussion of screening of dumpsters. 


